

BARKSTON AND SYSTON DIAMOND JUBILEE COMMITTEE

MEETING – WEDNESDAY, 23rd MAY 2012

PRESENT

Councillor Maryan Nussey (Chairman)
Stuart Orme
Councillor Sue Evans
Hannah Stewart

Marion Stewart
Bex Mezzo
Emily Westran
Malcolm Hall (Secretary)

Apologies were received from Matt Simpkins and Peter Stewart.

Following the last meeting, updates were given and matters discussed and agreed as follows:-

1. Bonfire Beacon – all arranged in principle. Wood and fuel arriving over the next week. Mr Scarborough to light the fire.
2. Hot drinks in pavilion – tea etc – no reply from Bex's source (Sainsbury's). Arrangements made as follows – Janet Baker – tea bags; Village Hall – sugar; Chairman – coffee and milk; Marion Stewart – 500 polystyrene cups. Secretary to check if water boiler from St Nicholas Close available and to prepare a notice saying that tea/coffee is in the pavilion.
3. Raffle – box now in Village Hall and various prizes in hand. Other suggestions – The Stag (SUE EVANS); Garage, Garden Centre and Fruit Farm – (CHAIRMAN), Belton Woods and Golf Course (STUART ORME).
4. Events board/blackboard – available from Village Hall.
5. Cricket nets – Nigel Parker not present, therefore pending.
6. Guess the weight of the cake – sign and list for guesses done by Bex Mezzo.
7. Treasure Map – map arranged, prize arranged.
8. Mugs/medals – MATTHEW STEWART to type list. Who hands out to be decided.
9. Fancy Dress – prizes to be purchased by SECRETARY.
10. Races – in progress.
11. Fire Brigade – notified.
12. Tables – Village Hall agreed to loan. Transport to be arranged.
13. Notices – produced by Bex Mezzo.
14. Senior Citizens tea – MATTHEW STEWART to type out list of guests.
15. Stalls/events – Face Painting, Guess the Weight of the Cake, Raffle, Throwing Sponges, Treasure Hunt, Name the Bear, Stuart Watts mystery, Welly Wanging, two stalls from Pegasus MCC, Classis Cars and Bikes. Floats to be provided

by stall operator!

The location of various components of the day were discussed, as was the setting-up time. Stuart Orme volunteered himself and Matt Simpkins to co-ordinate the setting out of the field on the morning of 4th June (stalls to be in place by 12 noon). Secretary to check time for delivery of portaloos and arrange signs.

Grantham Journal to be reminded of the event.

Next meeting – FRIDAY, 1st June 2012 at 7 p.m. at the Playing Field.

The meeting finished at 8.07 p.m.